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ANCHORAGE 

LINK 
Library Information Network 

January 28, 1992 

Dear Trustee Council Member: 

Tim Steele, representing NOAA, contacted Anchorage librarians about the future of the Oil Spill 
Public Information Center (OSPIC). Anchorage LINK, a cooperative library networking group 
of Anchorage area libraries, would like to respond with the following comments. 

LINK advocates the continuation of OSPIC in its present form. The services that OSPIC 
provides addresses multiple levels of the population that are not duplicated by any other library 
in Alaska. Each library in Anchorage has a specific mission that is reflective of its governing 
body and a primary service group to whom it gives priority. If any other library were to take 
on the tasks of OSPIC, those tasks would be secondary to its mission and its primary focus. 
Requests for oil spill information would of necessity take a "back seat" to other information 
requests. If the Trustee Council is serious about providing information on the Exxon Valdez oil 
spill, it needs to be done by an information center that is established for that purpose. 

In a worst case scenario, were another library to assume the responsibility for the OSPIC 
collection and services, it would be necessary to provide additional staffmg and funding for this 
purpose. 

LINK requests that it be notified of any concerns or funding shortfall that might endanger the 
continuing operation of OSPIC. We would appreciate a response on any further decisions. 

Sincerely, 

~~(/. .9}/k_//Ad_ 
Martha L. Shepard,~"~/[~. 
LINK 
Library Information Network 
221 E. 7th Ave #203 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

cc: D. Gibbons 
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January 28, 1992 

Dear Trustee Council Member: 

ANCHORAGE 

LINK 
Libracy il)fqrmation Network 
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Tim Steele, representing NOAA, contacted Anchorage librarians about the future of the Oil Spill 
Public Information Center (OSPIC). Anchorage LINK , a cooperative library networking group 
of Anchorage area libraries, would like to respond with the following comments. 

LINK advocates the continuation of OSPIC in its present form. The services that OSPIC 
provides addresses multiple levels of the population that are not duplicated by any other library 
in Alaska. Each library in Anchorage has a specific mission that is reflective of its governing 
body and a primary service group to whom it gives priority. If any other library were to take 
on the tasks of OSPIC, those tasks would be secondary to its mission and its primary focus. 
Requests for oil spill information would of necessity take a "back seat" to other information 
requests. If the Trustee Council is serious about providing information on the Exxon Valdez oil 
spill, it needs to be done by an information center that is established for that purpose. 

In a worst case scenario, were another library to assume the responsibility for the OSPIC 
collection and services, it would be necessary to I!rovide additional staffing and funding for this 
purpose. 

LINK requests that it be notified of any concerns or funding shortfall that might endanger the 
continuing operation of OSPIC. We would appreciate a response on any further decisions. 

Sincerely, 

'-n,l-1{£/rd ~.i!bdAA'_j__ 
~::ilia L. Shep;d:~~~r 
LINK 
Library Information Network 
221 E. 7th Ave #203 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

cc: D. Gibbons RECEIVED 
JAN 3 (I 19')2 

REGICN~l FORESTER 
FOREST SERvrCE 
JUNEAU. ALASKA 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill' Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907} 278-8012 Fax: (907} 278-7176 

February 24, 1992 

Martha L. Shepard 
Anchorage Library Information Network 
221 E 7th Ave #203 
Anchorage,AJC 99501 

Dear Ms. Shepard: 

Your letter to the Trustee Council has been forwarded to me for comment. 
Thank you for your suggestions regarding the Oil Spill Public Information 
Center. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from 
other members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee 
Council and the Restoration Team make decisions regarding elements of a 
public involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

cc: Trustee Council 

Sincerely yours, 

~ libboYL~ A . 
Dave Gibbons, PhD ~ 
Interim Administrative Director 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
Unijed States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of AgricuHure, and Interior 
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U. S. Coast Guard 
Captain of the Port 
Pollution Response Office 
Bldg 109 

Steven Pennoyer 
Director 
U.S. Dept. q~ Commerce 
NOAA 
P.O. Box 21668 
Juneau, AK 99802-1668 

Dear Mr. Pennoyer, 

--.1-=tARO 
,,iveR 

.~ 

Governors Island, NY 10004 
January 16, 1992 

/]'1 ~ ~: ~~ ]\',78J ~ 
l.':!.', l 0 1~:·,) 

I am writing to you with he hope of adding my name to many 
regarding the proposed transfer of the Oil Spill Public 
Information Center (OSPIC) to the Bureau of Land Management's 
library. 

In the past I've received a tremendous amount of help and 
information from the OSPIC and fear that it's transfer to a 
federal agency would greatly diminish it's effectiveness. I feel 
that if the OSPIC was to fall under the Bureau of Land Management 
it would be bogged down in the bureaucracy. That information 
available now would either be more difficult to aquire or 
possibly no longer free for the asking. 

I have utilized the OSPIC in the past to aquire valuable 
information that has inabled me to teach oil spill response and 
effects at local schools and colleges as well as the training of 
U. S. Coast Guard Pollution Response personnel. 

This issue is of great concern to me. I would appreciate any 
consideration of what I've said or assistance you could offer 
when dealing with those who will make this very important 
decision. 

Q~M'O~ 
Dennis J. McCarthy 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907} 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Dennis J. McCarthy 
U.S. Coast Guard 
Captain of the Port 
Pollution Response Office, Bldg 109 
Governors Island, NY 10004 

Dear Mr. McCarthy: 

February 24, 1992 

Your letter to the Trustee Council has been forwarded to me for comment. 
Thank you for your suggestions regarding the Oil Spill Public Information 
Center. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from 
other members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee 
Council and the Restoration Team make decisions regarding elements of a 
public involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

~:.:~::i~ 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game. Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agricutture, and Interior 
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201 W. 22nd. Ave. 
Anchor.3ge,JU< 99503 
January 30, 1992 

Mr. John Sandor 
Commissioner 

JA}l3 I 1992 

Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
41 0 Willoughby Ave. Suite 1 05 
Juneau, AK · 99801-1795 

Dear Sir, 

./J:l ~~£:~~0"' 
tJ L: 

I would like to express my support for continued funding for the Oil Spill Public 
Information Center I Ubrary. The staff at this facility has been most helpful. In 
my work as a technical assistant for NOAA and the FOSC I have utilized their 
services many times. It is extremely helpful to have a central repository of 
information related to the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill staffed by knowledgeable, 
efficient, , cooperative, professionals. If anything, l feel their role should be 
expanded to include that of curator of state segment files and related response 
materials. ' 

The Center could also serve as a mechanism for the dissemination of 
information pertaining to the restoration effort providing an effective interface for 
public input/output. I can not stress enough the need to continue to staff this 
organiztion with trained professionals. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

~=~ 
Carol A. Fries 

'JNI 'IOV:J 8L lL 9LC: L06h 

I"' I• I 
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2.01 W. 22ncL Ave. 
Anchorage, AK 99503 
January 30, 1992 

Mr. Mike Barton 
Regional Forester 
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture 
Forest Service 
P.O. Box21628 
Juneau,AK 99802 

Dear Sir, 

I would like to express my support tor continued funding for the Oil Spill PubiTc 
Information Center I Library. The staff at this facility has been most helpful. In 
my work as a technical assistant for NOAA and the FOSC I have utilized their 
services many times. It is extremely helpful to have a central repository of 
information related to the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill staffed by knowledgeable, 
efficient, , cooperative, professionals. If anything, I feel their role should be 
expanded to include that of curator of state segment files and related response 
materials. 

The Center could also serve as a mechanism for the dissemination · of 
Information pertaining to the restoration effort providing an effective interface for 
public input/output. I can not stress enough the need to continue to staff this · 
organiztion with trained professionals. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

{!_tu_a.L~ 
Carol A. Fries . 

I 
'IOVO 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Carol A. Fries 
201 W 22nd Ave. 
Anchorage,AJC 99503 

Dear Ms. Fries: 

February 24, 1992 

Your letter to the Trustee Council has been forwarded to me for comment. 
Thank you for your suggestions regarding the Oil Spill Public Information 
Center. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from 
other members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee 
Council and the Restoration Team make decisions regarding elements of a 
public involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. 1f you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

~1~f:s!~ 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game. Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
Un~ed States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of AgricuHure, and Interior 



January 27, 1992 

Trustee Council 
c/o Dave Gibbons 
Interim Administrative Director 
645 G Street 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Dear Trustees, 

. --: : -. ~ . . ... '\ 

! .. ·i~ i -..-~J"· .... . , .. do,;;::l{!·.nu~·t: 

The Prince William Sound Regional Citizens' Advisory Council (RCAC) strongly urges 
you to support funding for the Oil Spill Public Information Center. We have found it to be 
an extremely valuable resource, for our own work and as a referral source for the general 
public. 

The OSPIC offers a unique service: archival resources open, inviting and accessible to 
the public. If the Exxon Valdez oil spill left a legacy, it is that public awareness and 
involvement provide a strong defense against the type of complacency that allowed a 
catastrophic spill to occur. 

We believe that the OSPIC is an indispensable tool in that defense. We encourage you to 
seriously consider funding the center at a level that will keep it operating and viable. 

Sincerely, 

Sheila K. Gottehrer 
Executive Director 

cc : RCAC members 
Mary MGee, Director, Oil Spill Public Information Center 

@ Printed on Recycled Paper 

I {:J.I. I 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Sheila Gottehrer 
Regional Citizens Advisory Council 
601 West Fifth Avenue, Suite 500 
Anchorage, AK 99501-2254 

Dear Ms. Gottehrer: 

February 19,1992 

Thank you for writing with your suggestions regarding development of 
public participation policies for restoration projects following the Exxon 
Valdez oil spill. Your comments, along with those received from other 
members of the public, will be carefully considered as the members of the 
Trustee Council and the Restoration Team make decisions regarding 
elements of a public involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your making us aware of your ideas and concerns. 
If you have additional comments or questions, please feel free to contact me 
in care of the address above. 

Sincerely yours, 

Dave Gibbons 
Interim Administrative Director 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agricutture, and Interior 



Occupational and Environmental Safety Training Division 409 · 740. 4490 

The Texas A&M University System P.O. Box 1675 

February 6, 1992 

Dave Gibbons, Director 
Oil Spill Public Information Center 
645 G Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Dear Mr. Gibbons: 

Galveston, Texas 77553 
r--. 
I.~-...~ ~ ,--. 

I J I l.-- ~· - -.. -:- , .. ~ V. F-~ ...._..._ 
·I'" t.. - - . . r-- J 

• ....... • I . • • ' - I. ! 
r 11 . 

r ~-~- fl.-· 
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I would like to express my appreciation in being included on your 
mailing list. The Oil Spill Public Information Center (OSPIC} has 
provided excellent information to me and my staff in a very timely 
manner. 

It is my understanding that the trustees are no longer interested 
in preserving OSPIC. As far as I am aware, OS PIC is the only 
present repository of oil spill information in the United States. 
This type of service deserves special attention because of the risk 
to the environment when an oil spill occurs . Oil spill information 
needs to be easily accessible so that the public, industry, 
government agencies and potentially affected parties can have quick 
access to current literature . 

There is ongoing research in the area of oil spill and related 
topics, and this information is published in a large variety of 
periodicals and papers. The OSPIC has provided a clearing house, 
central focus if you will, of these topics. It would be a loss if 
the library l;;lere unable to continue providing this service. 

Please contact me at (409} 740-4490 if I may be of any assistance . 

s;e~Y(;JL_ 
Theodore Camlin, 
Program Coordinator 



DATE 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill 'Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Theodore Camlin 
Texas Engineering Extension Service 
Texas A&M 
P.O. Box 1675 
Galveston, TX 77553 

Dear Mr. Camlin: 

. 

April 2, 1992 

Thank you for your suggestions regarding the Oil Spill Public Information 
Center. In meetings during March the Trustee Council approved funding for 
OSPIC as a collection of reference materials specific to the Exxon Valdez oil 
spill. You may continue to rely on Mary McGee, Director of Information 
Services and Carrie Holba, Public Services Librarian to assist you in obtaining 
information relating to the Exxon Valdez oil spill. 

We very much appreciate your comments and concerns. If you have 
additional comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the 
address above. 

Sincerely yours, 

~,!:~lee 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
Unned States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agricuhure, and Interior 
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National Parks 
A an 1 ,..,. ·t 

Dave Gibbons, Staff 
Trustee Council 
645 G Street 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

PO Box 202045 
Anchorage, AK 99520 
February 26, 1992 

Re: Public Meeting, February 27, 1992 

Dear Mr. Gibbons, 

t t . . l r. ,• .-,.... l . ~ ' 
L-'.:: : r 0 t~! . ., ~- .... 

I am writing on behalf of the National Parks and Conservation 
Association (NPCA) , the only national non-profit citizens 
organization that focuses on national park concerns. Our 285 , 00 0 
members nationally, including over 1, 800 Alaskans, promote the 
protection, preservation and public understanding of our nation's 
National Park System through diverse activities. 

NPCA again expresses our concerns about the Trustee Council's 
operations and about how projects to be funded will be chosen. 
NPCA was pleased to learn that an agenda is available prior to this 
meeting and that a specific time is listed for public comment. 
Since comment will be taken also by teleconference, it would be 
helpful if the agenda listed the order in which testimony will be 
taken. 

For the public to offer meaningful comments, sufficient information 
and an understanding of the overall planning process must be 
available prior to offering comments. The information available 
prior to this meeting did not include a list of proposed projects. 
Discussions with various federal and state agency personnel have 
revealed some confusion about what projects remain on "the list". 
How can the Public Advisory Group offer comments on the.~roposed 
projects? 

The public clearly needs oil spill related information for review 
and comment. NPCA asks that no decisions be made at this meeting. 
NPCA asks that the Council provide the criteria and background 
information being used to make decisions. NPCA asks that the 
Council then set a date for making this decision so t he public can 
offer meaningful comments. 

1776 Massachusetts Avtnue N.W, Washugton, D.C. 200)6 
Telephone (202) 227 NPC' t\(6722) • F.1x (202) 6)9 0650 

PRINTI: UN kf.["i(Li:.{l PAPfk 



National Parks 
and Conservation Association 

177 ~~Mal"/ Grise( NPCA 
p. o. sox 2oi?t~520 
Anchorage, 

N.\\'1: 
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Dave Gibbons, Staff 
Trustee Couflc.11 
645 G Street 
Anchroage, AK 995Gl 

~~----~~.~-"" Jo-----
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Council 
page 2 

From discussions, it seems there is an emphasis on State agency 
projects, particularly fish. Killer whales, sea otters and eagles 
are no longer being considered. NPCA has submitted written and 
oral testimony regarding the need to include cultural resources. 
All known archeological sites that were oiled are on lands managed 
by the National Park Service. How is the Council balancing the 
various federal and state agencies' management authorities with an 
overall approach of making the oil-impacted areas ''whole"? 

NPCA is concerned about unseen and extra-ordinary pressures on 
Trustee Council members. NPCA would like to know what criteria is 
used for membership on the Lands and other committees. Governor 
Hickel's State of the State address made clear his intentions to 
sue the federal government over several state's rights issues. 
NPCA would like to know what ground rules have been agreed upon to 
keep this Council from becoming embroiled in the Governor's 

//Jtigation strategy. 

( I~ closing, ank you again for this opportunity to comment. I 
( lfok forwar o receiving answers to our concerns. 

\ dincerely, 

/~--
(/ 

' 

Director 



·• 



( 

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178 

April 7, 1992 

Mary Grisco 
Alaska Regional Director 
National Parks and Conservation Association 
P.O. Box 202045 
Anchorage,AJ( 99520 

Dear Ms. Grisco: 

Thank you for your comments regarding Trustee Council meetings and the 
process of making decisions about restoration projects you believe are most 
important for the Trustee Council to implement following the Exxon Valdez 
oil spill. In response to some of your specific concerns: 

• Information about Trustee Council meeting topics, including agendas, is 
now available before all meetings. This information is also sent to all 
teleconference sites via telefax; 

• The criteria to be used to evaluate restoration proposals was presented to 
the public at the February 5 & 6 Trustee Council meetings. You may 
obtain a copy of the meeting transcript, including handout materials 
which were distribted at the meeting, by contacting the Oil Spill Public 
Information Center at 278-8008; 

• The Draft 1992 Workplan, which will be released to the public before the 
end of April, describes all activities proposed for 1992, including a 
cultural resources program; and 

• All Trustee Council decisions must be made unanimously, as 
stimupated in the Court settlement agreement, so neither the State nor 
Federal governments can prejudice the direction of policy. 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior 



M. Grisco~ April 7, 1992 Page2 

Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from other 
members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee Council 
make decisions about the overall restoration program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

:Z:u£~ 
Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: {907} 278-8012 Fax: {907} 276-7178 

Curtis L. Buehrle 
Box 144 
Cordova, AK 99574 

Dear Mr. Buehrle: 

April 23, 1992 

Thank you for your letter regarding concerns about the impacts a timber 
harvesting logging moratoria as part of restoration programs following the 
Exxon Valdez oil spill might have on logging related jobs. Your comments 
and suggestions, along with those received from other members of the public, 
will be carefully considered as the Trustee Council makes decisions about the 
overall restoration program. 

The Restoration Team, at the direction of the Trustee Council, is developing a 
process for analyzing habitat protection proposals taking into consideration 
specific criteria and objectives which must be taken into account. I assure you 
we will fully consider all ramifications before taking any action. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

e.b~~~~ 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior 
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PRINCE WILLIAM SOUND LOGGERS UNITED I J 

P.O. Box 789 
Cordova, AK 99574-0789 
February 2, 1992 

!·!r. Curt Hevey 
S~ecial Assistant to the Secretary 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
Office of the Secretary 
1B89 C St., Suite 100 
Anchorage, AK. 89501-5151 

Dear Mr. Hevey, 

:. Si"iU. 

:t~~srr-ulrf{~:E~ ~.~:~·~·6~f~~o 

I am a logger working and living in the Cordova area of 
Prince William Sound. I have recently learned that there may be 
a three year moratorium on logging an a ~ossible buy back of 
timber rights from Shearstone Corporation, a logging company. 
Funding for this buy-back, I understand, would come from the 
EXXON VALDEZ SETTLEMENT, which was awarded to the State of Alaska 
to be used for restoration ~rejects, within the State of Alaska, 
t·elating to the "'Oxxon Valdez" oil spill. 

I support myself, and family, as a logger. The State of 
Alaska using funds to juy back timber is, in my opinion, the 
State of Alaska buying my JCD. I accepted a job with Whitestone 
:egging with the understanding that I would have twelve years of 

---li:.gg-ih:§( in- this area.-- Th-at -woula -n\ean- fol;-Ehe-re!na-in-ing--nifie--
years I would be logging in the Cordova area. A loss of the 
opportunity to work those nine years would cause aconornic 
disaster for my family and I. 

The timber companies, Shearstone and 
opinion would come out or a buy back i~ good 

:.IJhi testone, i!l 
financial order. 

my 

T ask that if you make a decision to buy back 
area. that you not Jnly consider the financial 
~imber companies, but that you also take 

timber ~n this 
·.;elfare of the 

into extreme 
~onsideration the financial welfare of the people Nho would be 
~arde3t hit ~Y s timber buy back: the logger and his ~amily. 

I t~ink that f you decide to buy back timber rights. that 
you ahould net 2n 7 appropriate monies ~o the ti~bsr companies, 
~ut that you shou ~ include a guarantee that a ~air amount of 

------



these monies should be set aside for the logging compan1ss 
employees and their families. Consideration should be given for 
the loss of wages ~e will incur over the nine year period left, 
and the possibility that some families may need to relocate, and 
retraining. 

I was born and raised in Co1·dovaJ living here now for 27 
years. My family has lived in Cordova for over 50 years (my 
father came to Cordova in 1936). I worked in the fishing 
industry until 1990. I quit fishing because of being able to be 
in logging in the Cordova area for the next ten years. I have a 
wife and two year old son to support. I just don't understand 
the ~eason of using the Exxon settlement to buy out my job and 
not giving us loggers anything to live on. 

3incerely yours. 

fk;w~ 
?atrick W. Sherman 

-~ 



STATEMENT BEFORE TRUSTEE COUNCIL - FEBRUARY S, 1992 

The Pr i nc e Wil liam Sound Logger s United i s a n associ a t ion of 
i ndi viduals who have been employed t o perform l ogging work on 
timber owned or contr olled by Eyak Timber, · Eyak Villa ge Corp . , 
and/or Shearstone, a joint enterprise of Whitestone and reside in 
t he Cordova area. 

We are the people whose Alaskan j obs and s ecurity will be 
eliminated by any purchase or inve rse condemnati on by the Trustee 
Council of all or most timber rights in the Prince William Sound 
area. We are the people who were promised approximately ten years 
of logging employment i n the area. Some of us were induced by the 
expectancy of such job security to relocate to southcentral Alaska 
from other states and areas. Along with that comes the 
responsibility of signing rental agreements, the purchase of homes, 
vehi c l es to work, enrolling our children in schools, day-care 
centers, etc. Basically being productive cit izens in our 
community. 

While we acknowledge that there may exist public support for 
the acquisition of land and/or timber in the Prince William Sound 
area to preserve the standing forest in the public interest, 
including such purposes as recreation, aesthetics, and fish and 
wildlife protection, we implore the Council to include the 
sacrifice of our jobs in any plan for acquisit i ons which result in 
the termination of planned logging activity . · 

The people of Alaska and of this Council should remember that 
more than the resource owners must be compensated, the rights of 
the loggers being eliminated in this acquisition must also be 
compensated. More than the val ue of the timber will be taken. So 
also will be taken is our ability to partake in a productive manner 
in our community. 

It is our belief and that of our legal counsel, that the 
Trus tee Council and our employers have not only a l egal , but a 
moral obli gation to include us in any transaction which directly or 
indirectly purchases our jobs , thereby e x tinguishing them, along 
with the purchase of trees in the Prince Will i am Sound area. We 
ask onl y that our property interest in our employment relationships 
be given the same respect and legal protection as the property 
interests of Shearstone, Whitestone, and Eyak in the forests of 
Prince William Sound. 

If t he preservation o f s uch forests and the resu l t i ng loss of 
our employment is i n the public interest, so be it, but i nclude us 
i n this plan and help us to survive . Make us your a llies and not 
your adversaries in what must be done to benefit the Prince William 
Sound . 

Prince ~villiam Sound 
Loggers United 

7!::::r. prL 7 Thompso ~-:;r c~~~na,AI 

Dan Wood P.O. Box 13 64 Cordova, AK. 
99 5 74 



1 PRINCE WILLIAM SOUND LOGGERS UNITED 

P.O. Box 789 
Cordova, AK 99574-0789 
February 2, 1992 

Mr. John Sandor 
Commissioner 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
410 Willoughy Ave., Suite 105 
Juneau, AK 99802-2556 

Dear Mr. Sandor, 

cc 

.... 
FEB- 5 199Z 

A.O.E.C 
COMAIIIS'ONER' S OFFICE 

i 
I am a logger working and living in the Cordova area al 

Prince William Sound. I have recently learned that there may bi 
a three year moratorium on logging an a possible buy back of 
timber rights from Shearstone Corporation, a logging company. 
Funding for this buy-back, I understand, would come from the 
EXXON VALDEZ SETTLEMENT, which was awarded to the State of Alaska 
to be used for restoration projects, within the State of Alaska, 
relating to the "Exxon Valdez" oil spill. 

I support myself, and family, as a logger. The State of 
Alaska using funds to buy back timber is, in my opinion, the 
State of Alaska buying my job. I accepted a job with Whitestone 
Logging with the understanding that I would have twelve years of 
logging in this area. That would mean for the remaining nine 
years I would be logging in the Cordova area. A loss of the 
opportunity to work those nine years would cause economic 
disaster for my family and I. 

The timber companies, Shearstone and Whitestone, in my 
opinion woul~ come out of a buy back in good financial order. 

I ask ·~that if you make a decision to buy back timber in this 
area, that you not only consider the financial welfare of the 
timber companies, but that you also take into extreme 
consideration the financial welfare of the people who would be 
hardest hit by a timber buy back: the logger and his family. 

I think that if you decide to buy back timber rights, that 
you should not only appropriate monies to the timber companies, 
but that you should include a guarantee that a fair amount of 
these monies should be set aside for the logging companies 

1 



employees and their families. Consideration should 
the loss of wages we will incur over the nine year 
and the poS:flibility that some families may need to 
retraining. 

be given for 
period left, 

relocate, and 

I was born and raised in Cordova, living here now for 27 
years. My family has lived in Cordova for over 50 years (my 
father came to Cordova in 1936). I worked in the fishing 
industry until 1990. I quit fishing because of being able to be 
in logging in the Cordova area for the next ten years. I have a 
wife and two year old son to support. I just don't understand 
the reason of using the Exxon settlement to buy out my job and 
not giving us loggers anything to live on. 

S~yc~ 
Patrick W. Sherman 

2 
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1 PRINCE WII.I.IAH SOUND LOGGERS UNITED 

P.O. Box 789 
Cordova, AK 99574-0789 
February 2, 1992 

Mr. Steve Tennoyer 
Director, U.S. Department of Commerce 
N.O.A.A. 
P.O. Box 21668 
Juneau, AK. 99802-1668 

Dear Mr. Tennoyer, 

I am a logger working and living in the Cordova area of 
Prince William Sound. I have recently learned that there may be 
a three year moratorium on logging an a possible buy back of 
timber rights from Shearstone Corporation, a logging company. 
Funding for this buy-back, I understand, would come from the 
EXXON VALDEZ SETTLEMENT, which was awarded to the State of Alaska 
to be used for restoration-projects, within the State of Alaska, 
relating to the "Exxon Valdez" oil spill. 

I support myself, and family, as a logger. The State of 
Alaska using funds to buy back timber is, in my opinion, the 
State of· Alaska buying my job. I accepted a job with Whitestone 
Logging with the understanding that I would have twelve years of 
logging in this area. That would mean for the remaining nine 
years I would be logging in the Cordova area. A loss of the 
opportunity to work those nine years would cause economic 
disaster for my family and I. 

The timber companies, Shearstone and Whitestone, in my 
opinion would come out of a buy back in good financial order. 

I ask that if you make a decision to buy back timber in this 
area, that you not only consider the financial welfare of the 
timber companies,. but that you also take into extreme 
consideration the financial welfare of the people whc would be 
hardest hit by a timber buy back: the logger and his family. 

I think that if you decide to buy back timber rights, that 
you should not only appropriate monies to the timber companies, 
but that you should include a guarantee that a fair amount of 
these monies should be set aside for the logging companies 

1 
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employees and their families. Consideration should 
the loss of wages we will incur over the nine year 
and the possibility that some families may need to 
retraining. 

be given for 
period lef.t, 

relocate, and 

I was born and raised in Cordova, living here now for 27 
years. My family has lived in Cordova for over 50 years (my 
father came to Cordova in 1936). I worked in the fishing 
industry until 1990. I. quit fishing because of being able to be 
in logging in the Cordova area for the next ten years. I have a 
wife and two year old son to support. I just don't understand 
the reason of using the Exxon settlement to buy out my job and. 
not giving us loggers anything to live on. 

Sincerely yours, 

(/]kj\AJ~ 
Patrick W. Sherman 

2 
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1 PRINCE WILLIAM SOUND LOGGERS UNITED 

P _Q_ Box 789 
Cordova, AK 99574-0789 
February 2, 1992 

FEB t 0 1992 
FORFE'T '-'t-F1\;!-.,._ 
F-l-10, E&AM, RO 

~ 

Mr. Mike Burton 
Regional Forester, USDA 
Forest Service 

RECE IVED 

FEB 1 1992 

P . O. Box 21628 
Juneau, AK 99802 

Dear Mr. Burton, 

Office ofthe 
General Counsel 

JUI'I'EAU, ALASKA 

I am a logger working and living in the Cordova area of 
Prince William Sound. I have recently learned that there may be 
a three year moratorium on logging an a possible buy back of 
timber rights from Shearstone Corporation, a logging company_ 
Funding for this buy-back, I understand, would come from the 
EXXON VALDEZ SETTLEMENT, which was awarded to the State of Alaska 
to be used for restoration projects, within the State of Alaska, 
relating to the "Exxon Valdez" oil spill . 

I support myself, and family, as a logger. The State of 
Alaska using funds to buy back timber is, in my opinion, the 
State of Alaska buying my job. I accepted a job with Whitestone 
Logging with the understanding that I would have twelve years of 
logging in this area. That would mean for the remaining nine 
years I would be logging in the Cordova area . A loss of the 
opportunity to work those nine years would cause economic 
disaster for my family and I . 

The timber companies, Shearstone and Whitestone, in my 
opinion would come out of a buy back in good financial order. 

I ask that if you make a decision to buy back timber in this 
area, that you not only consider the financial welfare of the 
timber companies, but that you also take into extreme 
consideration the financial welfare of the people who would be 
hardest hit by a timber buy back; the logger and his family_ 

I think that if you decide to buy back timber rights, that 
you should not only appropriate monies to the timber companies , 
but that you should include a guarantee that a fair amount of 
these monies should be set aside for the logging companies 

1 
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employees and their families. Consideration should be given for 
the loss of wages we will incur over the nine year period left, 
and the possibility that some families may need to relocate . and 
retraining. 

I was born and raised in Cordova, living here now for 27 
years. My family has lived in Cordova for over 50 years (my 
father came to Cordova in 1936). I worked in the fishing 
ind ustry until 1990 . I quit fishing because of being able to be 
in logging in the Cordova area for the next ten years. I have a 
wife and two year old son to support . I just don't understand 
the reason of using the Exxon settlement to buy out my job and 
not giving us loggers anything to live on . 

w;;y~~ 
Patrick W. Sherman 

2 
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DEt•AilTMENT OF FISII AND GAME 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER 

March 6, 1992 

Mr. Patrick w. Sherman 
P. O. Box 789 
Co rdova , AK 99574 - 0789 

Dea r Mr. Sherman: 

WALTER J. HICKEL, GOVERNOR 

P. 0 . BOX 3-2000 
JUNEAU, ALASKA 99802-2000 
PHONE: (907) 465-4100 

I have received your letter expressing your concerns on timber buy 
backs a nd logging moratoriums in the Prince William Sound area. 

It is not the intent of the state/ federal Trustee Council members 
to inadvertent ly put citizens of the State of Alaska out of work. 

No actions or decisions have been made regarding lands or timber 
other than to form a habitat; land use working group under the 
Restoration Team. 

I ha ve heard concerns similar to yours expressed during our public 
meetings. I believe the process that will be set up by the 
habitat; land use worJ<ing groups will incorporate the needed 
protection of the damaged resources while providing the continued 
livelihood and economic viability to communities that depend on 
these resources . I urge you to s tay in touch with the Oil Spill 
Information Center and Public Participation Group so your views 
will be represented on these land issues. I am a lso providing your 
letter to Mr. David Gibbons, Acting Exf~cuti ve Di r.ector, 
state/federal Trustee Counc il, 645 - G Street Suite 402, Anchorage, 
Alaska, 9950 l , 

Thank you again for sharing your concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Charles P. Meacham 
Deputy Commissioner 

cc : David Gibbons 
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Patr i ck Sherman 
P.O: Box 789 
Cordo~a, AK 99574-0789 

Mike Burton , Regional Forester , USDA 
Forest Service 
P . O. Box 21628 
Juneau , AK 99802 
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E on Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

hone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178 

Patrick W. Sherman 
Prince William Sound Loggers United 
P.O. Box 780 
Cordova, AK 99574-0789 

Dear Mr. Sherman: 

April 24, 1992 

Thank you for your letter regarding the restoration projects you believe are 
most important for the Trustee Council to implement following the Exxon 
Valdez oil spill. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received 
from other members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee 
Council makes decisions about the overall restoration program. 

The Restoration Team, at the direction of the Trustee Council, is developing a 
process for analyzing habitat protection proposals taking into consideration 
specific criteria and objectives. I assure you we will fully consider all 
ramifications such as the effect of a timber harvesting moratorium on logging 
related employment before taking any action. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 

-above. ---- ----- ----

Sincerely yours, 

~Jib~~t· 
Dave Gibbons, PhD ~ 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior 
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April 14, 11192 

OommiNionerJohn A. Sandor 
C8pllrtment of Envlronmenllll Conservation 
P.O.BoxO 
Juneau, AK 98111-1800 

Cear COmmlsllOnGr SandOr, 

Houee am 411, and epoclfloally the aoqullltlon of land anc:Vor timber, le an Inappropriate uae 
of the Exxon Valdez on Spill Htllement funds. 

The attempt to acquire •upland fOrest habitat areas• as promoted by various special Interest 
preeervatlon groups le not baud on eclentlllc rationale to provide for restoration or 
enhancement of the affeotad resources Within the Prince William SOund • Gulf of AlaSka area. 
However, this 11 yet another blatant attampt on !hair part lli halt natural racaurea tflveloprnam, 
In thll cast timber harvect. FHdlng on tho omotlonallam or tho oil aplll, theh .prnervatlonlsts 
are taking thil opportunity to promulgate further mlcaonoeption, false information and 
aooueatlone directed aglllnet the foreet produota lnduetry. 

Representation have be11n made that legging, road conalructlon, and Its relatad acttvltlal will 
•compound tha Impacts or tne ou aplll", Accusations that. ·c1aarcut logging and road building 
create soli e!llllon, muddying etreama and &uffooatlng life In lha atroama and on the ocean floor" 
are simply unwarranted. This has not bean the experience In southeast Alaska and simply Is not 
the case In the eouth~ntral Aluka region. The forest prod~ot• lndustrf within the Prince 
William Sound • Gulf of Alaska region. as wall u throughout Alaska, ·coordinates all timber 
narve11 operation• with varloul State and Ftdtral reguiii1Dry agencte•. The Dtpt. of Natural 
Rasourcea, Dept. of Environmental CoordinatiOn and Dept. of Flah & Game take very active 
partlolpatlon In timber harveat operations. 

ProtiiKltlon ot forest hlllbHat adJacent to salmon straams Is essential and In this regard the forest 
produota Industry conou11 with tho fi&htrlll Industry that·. Tha raoently ravltld State of 
Alaska Forest Practices Act and Regulations establishes a mandaiOIY ee root streamside buffer 
requirement on each elde of an Olua A anlldrom;ua flah mams. Baaed on acientlflo research, 
a buffer of this siZe was determined by the State of Aliska to be sufficient to adequately protect 
watar quality aM llah habitat ccncerna by providing shading to maintain ln-atroam 
tomparaturn and a long term 110ur041 of 'large woody dobrie' naoeaeary for ealmon upawnlng and 
raarlng habitat. Thla buffer alec creates an untouohad area to provide natural flltrdon should 
short term eroalon occur following timber harveat. Although this Is a "taking• of private 
property, the forest products lndustJy and private landowners supported the astabllshmant of 
this streamside buffar and 111 1.1'1 example of the of the industry'• belief In rt~ponslble 
environmentally sound management of a renewable resource. Additionally, although not 
raqulrad to do so, a oommon lnduetry praotloe In ooaslal reglona Is 10 eetablloh shoreline buffer 
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.1·. ·· Paul Tweiten 
Page2 

required to do so, a common Industry praotloe ln. coastal rgglons 111 to o.latluan allorelino buffer 
zones for maintenance of Wildlife habitat areas for suCh animals as brown and black bears, deer, 
otter, mink, ba.lct aaglee and the marbled murrelet. This shoreline buffer also eldoi to 
mlnlml.:e any short term visual effects of timber harvest. 

Tholl adverse lmpacls to wlldllf; as a result of tho oil spill have occurred In their uco of tho 
lntilrtldal ar""' whll& foraging for food. This has been documented by etudios Indicating eleveted 
oil levelo in the tissull and feoal aamplea of brawn bear and deer. F'r83arving upland fo!llet 
habiiat will provide neither a short term, nor long term enl1ancament to the .lila cycles of th11 
wildlife In th~ affected areas. Speclllcally. timber acqu!sltlon will not ·OOntrlbutG· etgnmcantly 
to the recovery or tnose specieS severely damaged by the Exxon Valdez 011 Spin. Commercial 
flahlng harvaat lavela, a& dooumentad In eouthaaet Alaaka, are not adversely affeoted by 
responsible timber harvest operations. The acqulsltlon of forest areas, for the primary 
purpose of stopping limber harvest. will not protect or enhance the flsherles of this region. 

H8 411 hat bHn touted by coma ac "a chanca to aolvo ~tAt;wido con;orvAtion area protection 
I&Guee.• With the vast acreages of Alaska already set aside for thla purpon, Including areas 
within the Prince William Sound - flulf of Alaska region, the State and Federal governments 
have previously established thalr cr&dlblllty In the arsa of resourcs retention/protection. 

communltl&s within thQ arou lmpoaotad by tho Sxxon Vaid&,; 011 Spill will not reoalva an 
Increased benefit from the acquisition of the timber over that which ls received from the 
harvut of thle renewable resource. Logging camps within this area r11nge In sl~., frgm ~ Ill 
over 80 people. I know of no guiding, recreation or .. tourl!:m operation which provides as 
substantial economic ben$1it to tile Prince William Sound • Gulf of Alaska raglan a1 lila lorelt 
produots Industry. AddHionally, the exlotence of a viable forest produota Industry Is not at the 
e><pense or exclusion of tho tourism Industry. In fact, forest management activities, Including 
timber harvest, provide opportunity for dlvarsllled reoraatlonal opportunities currently not 
available to the general pu!)IIC. 

Habitat acquisition Is not what the general public wants, Economic dlversHicatlon and 
employment within the State of Alaska 13 what the public wenis. A:s oa revanues continue ·w 
d9CIIne and Industry lay-offs occur. the State of Alaska must look to and support dweiopmllnl of 
other resourM lnduatrtes to maintain a hllalthy 100111 ~conomy. use of the J:xxon Valdez on Spill 
Settlement J:unda thould not be used to prohibit economlo growth of thle State. AI one time !hare 
was a bumper sticker whioh, In effect, alated: Please Lord giVe ua one more Prudhoe Bay and we 
wlll Rromlae not to J)lss it away. Let's use the Settlem11nt Funds for what It was Intended for. 
that be!~g true enhancement and/or restoration o1 the nsner1es and wiidll!a seriously affected 
by the ~pm. This Is what Is right for" me~ re~urcet and tile resldontt of thQ State of Aluka. 

Sll1oerely, 

~a..Q_~%!~ ::::, 
Paul Twelten 
AnchclagG, AI~ 

().15t Loaof-w~ ~ 
~ f1:.7tt){' . 
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April 14, 1992 

Commissioner John A. Sandor 
P.O.Boo<O 
Juneau, AK 99811-1800 
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APR 171992 ... 

DEPARTMEtlT OF 
Dear Commissioner Sandor, ENVIRONMENTAl. Cl'li!SE~V!.TIO• COMMISS!Or;c?.'S tlf~lCE 

House Bill 411, and spec"lcslly tho acquisition of land and/or tlmbor, Is an Inappropriate use 



·Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
645 G Street, Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178 

Paul Tweiten 
2751 West Wind Circle 
Anchorage, AK 99516 

Dear Mr. Tweiten: 

June 16, 1992 

Your letter to Commissioner John A Sandor was referred to me. Thank you 
for your comments regarding the restoration projects you believe are most 
important for the Trustee Council to implement following the Exxon Valdez 
oil spill. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from 
other members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee 
Council makes decisions about the overall restoration program. 

The Restoration Team, at the direction of the Trustee Council, is developing a 
process for analyzing habitat protection proposals taking into consideration 
specific criteria and objectives. I assure you we will fully consider all 
ramifications, such as the effect of a timber harvesting moratorium on the 
timber products industry and logging related employment, before taking any 
action. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, Departments of Agricutture and Interior 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill. Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907} 278-8012 Fax: (907} 278-7176 

Faith M. Moeller 
1521 G Street 
Purrchorage,AJ< 99501 

Dear Ms. Moeller: 

February 21,1992 

Thank you for your suggestions regarding the restoration projects you believe 
are most important, and additionally, your comments concerning the 
development of public participation policies following the Exxon Valdez oil 
spill. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from other 
members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee Council and 
the Restoration Team make decisions regarding restoration projects, 
establishment of the Public Advisory Group and other elements of a public 
involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

~;2~ 
Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
Unued States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agricutture, and Interior 



Trustee Council 
cjo Dave Gibbons 
645 G Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

5951 Alpine Woods Drive 
Anchorage, Alaska 99516 
February 8, 1992 

~ 

I 

Subject: Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Civil Settlement . . ' 
! 

·r6IS t"f..·t1IV€ f ..::CO .• ~ 
Dear Mr. Gibbons: 

Have you ever received a gift of cash at Christmas or your 
birthday, and instead of buying something special for yourself 
that you had been wanting, you let that money get mixed in with 
the grocery money. Pretty soon, you realize that you don't 
really know how you spent that money because you have nothing to 
remember that special occasion with. 

The same can happen with oil spill settlement money. We can let 
it get mixed in with the "grocery money" by spending it on 
expensive studies, ineffective additional clean up, and padding 
the administrative budgets of government agencies. Or we can 
spend it on something that we and future generations all can see. 

I believe that most of the money received for restoration should 
be spent acquiring development rights and purchasing land to 
protect wildlife and fish habitat from further damage. Money 
spent in this manner will be money we can see. The economic, 
cultural, and environmental benefits will last much longer than 
studies buried in drawers in government agencies. Saving areas 
scheduled for logging will have a more lasting and cost effective 
benefit to the ecosystem than spending money on trying to get 
the last little bit of oil off the beaches. 

I ask that you ensure that representatives of environmental and 
wildlife groups such as the National Audubon Society, Nature 
Conservancy, Sierra Club, Alaska Center for the Environment, etc. 
have seats on your Public Advisory Group. I think there should be 
some seats for the public-at-large, selected from persons who 
apply for the positions. 

I will be unable to attend your public meeting on February 13 in 
Anchorage and I ask that this letter be part of the public record 
of that meeting. 

Sincerely, 

Joyce E~?e:-/~ 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Joyce E. Lanier 
5951 Alpine Woods Drive 
Anchorage,AJ< 99516 

Dear Ms. Lanier: 

April 2, 1992 

Th~ you for your suggestions regarding the restoration projects you believe ;; 
are most important for the Trustee Council to implement following the 
Exxon Valdez oil spill. As you may be aware, a number of other citizens and 
interest groups also advocate acquisition of habitat or timber rights as an · 
important part of the restoration process. Your comments and suggestions, 
along with those received from other members of the public, will be carefully 
considered as the Trustee Council and the Restoration Team make decisions 
about the overall restoration program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. As you requested, your 
letter will be included as part of the public record for the February 13 Public 
Participation meeting in Anchorage. If you have additional comments or 
questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address above. 

Sincerely yours, 

kl1ii&~frs 
Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
Unned States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agricutture, and Interior 
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P .0. Bo:·< 2994 
Homer, AK 99603 
February 10 ~ 1992 

Tr·ustee Counc i 1 
c/o Dave Gibbons 
645 G Str. 
Anchorage, Af< 99501. 

Dear Mt""'~ Gibbons: r-'~~.;·?r~1tn~,·~~~A;~·: ~;fl,;~:-~· '::::-· 
I strongly believe that the Trustee budget for th/'d,i/~lrflT~.j~q~i f$p!i;uh"' 
Settlement money should dedicate the bulk of the money, at least up to 
80%, for acquisition of fish and •·•ildl ife habita.t a.nd recreation sites 
in the affected coastal forest areas by purchasing 1 a.nd and/or 
development rights from '"i 11 ing sellers. Furthermore, these funds 
shm!i d be spent first to protect 1 ands such as f<achemak Bay State Park 
that caul d be 1 ost to development i.f immediate action is not taken. 
Usi.ng it to repay government e><penses or to fund research projects 
should be the least priority. 

I am also interested in seeing that full public involvement in how these 
monies are spent is assured. Public Advisory Group members should be 
selected by the groups they represent rathet' than be appointed by 
government off icia.l s. A fair and balanced rept'esentation of interest 
gt•oups should be established by 2.11 owing intet·est gt•oups to vote for 
their o~m representatives. I ltJould 1 ike to see representatives from the 
fo1 lowing groups~ local environmental~ national environmental, tourism, 
regional and village native corporations, local spill-impacted community 
governments~ sport hunting and fish j_ng, subst i stance hunting and 
fi.shing, commercial recreation, and private recreation. At least t••o 
members of the Publ i.e Advisory Group should be appointed by the Advisory 
Group to be seated on the Trustee Council. 

Regular public meetings must be held on draft t'estoration plans and 
proposed budgets. Meetings should be in Anchorage and in affected 
communities wi.thin the spill impacted area. The Alaska statutes 
9overning open meet.ings should govern all meetings of both the Trustees 
Council and the Publ i.e Advisory Group. The Public Advisory Group should 
be allowed to hire a staff, and funds should be available to pay members 
for their expenses. 

Within spill-affected communiti.es, the Public Advisory Group should be 
encouraged or even required to work with 1 ocal groups~ The 
recommendations of the Public Advisory Committee should cat•ry great 
wei.ght with the Trustees Council. If the Tt·ustees deci.de contrat··y to 
the Public Advisory Committee .-ecommendations, they should be t'equired 
to justi.fy to the publ i.e with "written finding of fact". This will 
assw·e publ i.e accountability. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

~~~ 
Edgar· Bailey 

Is. /, I 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill· Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Edgar Bailey 
P.O. Box 2994 
Homer, AK 99603 

Dear Mr. Bailey: 

April 2, 1992 

Thank you for your suggestions regarding the Public Advisory Group, 
development of public participation policies and the restoration projects you 
believe are most important for the Trustee Council to implement following 
the Exxon Valdez oil spill. The Trustee Council will make decisions about 
some aspects of the Public Advisory Group at their meeting scheduled for 
April 27. If you are going to be in Anchorage you might consider attending, 
beginning at 10 a.m. at the address above. A public comment period will be 
teleconferenced, including Homer, from 5:00 - 7:00 p.m. Alternatively, 
transcripts of all trustee Council meetings can be obtained from the Oil Spill 
Public Information Center in Anchorage at 278-8008. 

As you may be aware, a number of other citizens and interest groups also 
advocate acquisition of habitat or timber rights as an important part of the 
restoration process. Your comments and suggestions, along with those 
received from other members of the public, will be carefully considered as the 
Trustee Council and the Restoration Team make decisions about the overall 
restoration program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

~ffibb~!~ 
Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of AgricuHure, and Interior 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Becky Long 
Talkeetna Environmental Center 
Box 320 
Talkeetna, AI< 99676 

Dear Ms. Long: 

April 2, 1992 

Thank you for your suggestions regarding the Public Advisory Group, 
development of public participation policies and the restoration projects you 
believe are most important for the Trustee Council to implement following 
the Exxon Valdez oil spill. The Trustee Council will make decisions about 
some aspects of the Public Advisory Group at their meeting scheduled for 
April 27. If you are going to be in Anchorage you might consider attending, 
beginning at 10 a.m. at the address above. Alternatively, transcripts of all 
trustee Council meetings can be obtained from the Oil Spill Public 
Information Center in Anchorage at 278-8008. 

As you may be aware, a number of other citizens and interest groups also 
advocate acquisition of habitat or timber rights as an important part of the 
restoration process. Your comments and suggestions, along with those 
received from other members of the public, will be carefully considered as the 
Trustee Council and the Restoration Team make decisions about the overall 
restoration program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

~ }jj,bnv,f tit 
Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
Untted States: Environmental Protection Aaencv. NOAA. Deoartments of Agricutture, and Interior 
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January 22, '1.992 ·~ • 
Oil Spill Public Information Center 
645 G Street 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

RE: Public Comments on Development of a Public Participation 
Program for Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Fund . 

I have lived in Valdez and spent time in Prince Will i am Sound for 
9 years. I personally experienced the tragedy of the spill and 
thus have a very deep interest in how the restoration money is 
spent. 

First I'd like to support the concept of buying land and timber 
rights to prevent the large scale clearcutting that has occurred 
and is planned. The coastal areas and wildlife have suffered 
enough damage and should be protected from further devastation. 

My main concern in the development of a public participation 
program is to insure the best possible system to allow THE PUBLIC 
to decide how the money is spent. The foll owing are my specific 
comments. 

* All meetings dealing with the Restoration Fund should be open 
to the public. 

* Preliminary decisions by the Trustees should be made public 
and available for public comment, the public should be given an 
adequate amount of time to comment, a SUMMARY OF PUBLIC COMMENTS 
should be prepared and available to the public before the final 
de cision is made. 

* The timing of public comment periods should be sensitive to 
sectors of the public whose work restricts their ability to be 
involved and respond. For example comment periods scheduled in 
the summer are very difficult for fishermen to respond to. 

* Ideally the public advisory group will represent the broad 
range of public interests. They will be the spokespeople for the 
public. Language in the charter should be strong enough to 
insure the trustees listen to thi s group. I don't believe State 
rulemaking policies with language such as "the agency is 
obl igated to consider public comment" is strong enough. Perhaps 
another decision making model such as a chairman of a board being 
accountable to his shareholders should be consi der ed . With the 
trustees all being gov e r nment offic ials they a r e a c c ount able to 
the Governor and the President. With the current administration 

'I 



this is not a desirable situation. THE TRUSTEES SHOULD BE 
ACCOUNTABLE TO THE PUBLIC. 

* Subgroups such as land, science, and finance may be designated 
among the advisory group. This could help focus attention on 
specific types of restoration. 

* The public advisory group should have enough of a BUDGET to 
allow them to be effective. Administrative costs and travel 
should be covered. 

* The advisory group should have a budget to hire a staffperson 
of their choosing, not get stuck with a politically appointed 
staff. 

* The public advisory group should hav~ representation from 
beyond the spill impacted area. Examples would be tourism or 
fishermans group who use the impacted areas but live elsewhere. 
United Fishermen of Alaska, Alaska Wilderness Tourism Assn., 
municipalities of Yakutat and Juneau are examples. 

Thank you for considering this input. 

Sincerely, 

~~~ 
Theresa Svancara 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907} 278-8012 Fax: (907} 278-7176 

Theresa Svencara 
Box 240035 
Douglas, AK 99824 

Dear Ms. Svencara: 

February 21, 1992 

Thank you for your suggestions regarding the restoration projects you believe 
are most important, and additionally, your comments concerning the 
development of public participation policies following the Exxon Valdez oil 
spill. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from other 
members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee Council and 
the Restoration Team make decisions regarding restoration projects, 
establishment of the Public Advisory Group and other elements of a public 
involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture, and Interior 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
4241 B Street, Suite 304 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Dear Sirs: 

The Board of Directors for Cordova District Fishermen United recognizes that the 
acquisition and enhancement of resources should be a high priority use for funds 
received from the Exxon Valdez oil spill settlement. Therefore, the Board 
respectfully requests the Trustee Council to elevate resource acquisition and 
enhancement considerations to a separate sub-group under the Resource 
Restoration Coordination Group. 

It is also the Board's opinion that interaction and communication between the 
designated restoration sub-groups and the public advisory group needs to be 
maintained on a regular and on-going basis. 

Sincerely, 

CORDOVA DISTRICf FISHERMEN UNITED 

ID~@~flw}~rm ~L~ lt{JP~~!l ~ l<;illJ ~~fu;veDirector 
a~. JAN 1 6 1991 

DEPARTMENT OF 
ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 
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CORDOVA DISTRICT FISHERMEN UNITED 
P.O. Box 939 

Cordo~a. Alaska 99574 

1907) 424.3447 

POSITION PAPER 

January 9, 1992 

ENQORSING PURCHASE OF 3-YEAR OPTION OF TIMBER ASSETS 

TO THE EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL TRUSTEE COUNCIL: 

The CDFU Board of Directors has conditionally endorsed the concept of a 
government purchase of a three-year option on timber assets held by Sherstone, 
Inc. It is the opinion of the Board that purchase of a three-year option would 
provide time for both the Trustees and Sherstone, Inc. to explore the feasibility of 
a timber buy-back program and develop an agreement to acquire Sherstone's 
timber rights. 

CDFU supports the general concept of purchasing Sherstone's timber 
rights, however, the Board requests that the following issues also be considered 
by the Trustees in negotiating a timber buy-back agreement: 

. * Evaluate and compare the benefits of purchasing all of Sherstone's 
timber rights with purchasing particularly sensitive habitat and scenic areas such 
as around anadromous streams and watersheds. 

* Insure that existing commercial fisheries are not jeopardized by new land 
use designations resulting from a timber buy-back. . 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

Mary L. McBurney 
Cordova District Fishermen United 
P.O. Box 939 
Cordova, AI< 99574 

Dear Ms. McBurney: 

February 21,1992 

Thank you for your suggestions regarding the restoration projects you believe 
are most important, and additionally, your comments concerning the 
development of public participation policies following the Exxon Valdez oil 
spill. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from other 
members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee Council and 
the Restoration Team make decisions regarding restoration projects, 
establishment of the Public Advisory Group and other elements of a public 
involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

Dave Gibbons, PhD 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture, and Interior 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill -Restoration Team 
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501 

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 278-7176 

S. Aarsund 
4856 Bryn Mawr Ct. #3 
Anchorage,AJ< 99508 

Dear Mr. Aarsund: 

February 21, 1992 

Thank you for your suggestions regarding the restoration projects you believe 
are most important, and additionally, your comments concerning the 
development of public participation policies following the Exxon Valdez oil 
spill. Your comments and suggestions, along with those received from other 
members of the public, will be carefully considered as the Trustee Council and 
the Restoration Team make decisions regarding restoration projects, 
establishment of the Public Advisory Group and other elements of a public 
involvement program. 

We very much appreciate your ideas and concerns. If you have additional 
comments or questions, please feel free to contact me in care of the address 
above. 

Sincerely yours, 

~b:=::l~ 
Interim Administrative Director 

cc: Trustee Council 

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation 
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture, and Interior 


